

SINGAPORE INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL @ DANANG

# NEWSLETTER

**JUNE 2018** 

# **Coming events**

Students return – Mon, 5<sup>th</sup> Aug

Reminder: School gate opens at

7.45am

School Calendar 2019-20 is on the website for you to check holidays



#### Message from Principal

#### **Dear Parents**

I would like to congratulate all students for their hard work and achievements this year. Thank you also to the teachers who supported, guided and encouraged their students to strive for continuous improvement and to take all the opportunities offered here.

#### Teachers who are leaving

I would like to thank the staff who will not be returning next year:

Ms. Chelsea – for all her hard work as Deputy Principal and her care for students

Mr. Merijn – for his great work as Maths teacher for the past 5 years

Ms. Tiffany – for her wonderful work teaching Year 4 and Year 5 International for the past 4 years

Ms. Angela – for her innovative Chinese lessons and programmes

Ms. Melissa – for her great work in Prep this year after 2 years with Kinderworld

They will all be missed by students and staff alike and we wish them well in their future careers.

On behalf of the company I would like to thank them all for their contribution to Kinderworld company and especially to SIS@Danang.

Next school year, there will be two buildings for our growing enrolment. We are very excited and eager to use the Maker Space, Art Room and multi-purpose hall in Building 2.

I would like to wish all families a safe and restful break over the summer. I hope to see everyone returning refreshed and ready for another great year of learning opportunities in academic, sporting, cultural, service and leadership areas.

Principal
Anne Matley

#### **Message from Deputy Principal**

What a big year it has been!

Congratulations to our academic staff for working tirelessly to ensure that all of our students are actively engaged and are developing as individuals. I want to wish Merijn, Tiffany, Angela and Melissa all the best on their next adventures. I hope all our staff enjoy their well-deserved holiday!



To our students and families, I hope that you all have an amazing and safe summer holiday.

I want to take the opportunity to say thank you to the school community for making me feel so welcome at SIS over the past three years. It has been great to be part of the school community and to see our students grow and develop over the years.

# Chelsea Donaldson Deputy Principal

# Message from SVIS Principal Dear Parent.

In June 2019, SVIS students focused on reviewing lessons and soft skills education. Topics of the programme included environmental protection, drug abuse and social crime prevention, family violence, child abuse, transport safety and water safety.

Thank you for your suggestions at the parent meeting and your attendance at the End of Year concert 2018 -2019. It is a wonderful support that helps us to further improve teaching and learning for the coming academic year of 2019-2020.

On behalf of the staff, I wish you all a relaxing and happy summer holiday!

# Regards, SVIS Principal Vu Thi Lan





## Message from Head of Studies

#### **Dear Parents**

We are ending the year very strongly with all students doing well on SA2 exams and exceeding year level expectations. Our end of year award ceremony and concert was a hit and a great way to close the year. Our school strives for continuous improvement every year and the staff is one of the driving forces of that development.

Thanks to Mr. Phuc, Ms. Chelsea and the classroom teachers for their time and hard work putting the 2018-2019 yearbook together. They've done a fantastic job and on behalf of all staff we want to say how proud we are of the finished pages. This was the 7<sup>th</sup> edition of the SIS@Danang yearbook.

At the end of the summer vacation I will be working alongside Ms. Anne as the new Deputy Principal and am looking forward to a smooth transition into the new academic year and into the new building. I will work in the Leadership Team to set the priorities to build upon the successes of the school so that we can achieve our goals and strive for continuous improvement.

I would like to wish you all the very best for the summer vacation and look forward to welcoming you all back, refreshed, for what will be an exciting, new AY 2019-2020 here at SIS@Danang.

Best wishes,

### Regards, Daan Ebbers Head of Studies





# Message from Guidance officer

#### Dear Parents,

What a year it has been! Congratulations to all of our students and staff for all of their hard work this year.

For me, this year has been filled with many new ventures, and I would like to thank all of the students, staff and parents for their support with these. Thanks to the parents who attended the final 'Coffee with the Counselor' session this term which was especially for parents of students in year 7 and above. The session gave parents an opportunity to preview and feedback on the Sex Education materials that I used in the Sex Education lessons with students that followed. These were held over the last few weeks of term and were a great success.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all students who are leaving SIS this year the best of luck for the future; please keep in touch!

I wish you all a happy and safe holiday, and I hope you all get some well-deserved rest before the new school year!

# Thanks, Cat Burgess Guidance Officer





#### Dear Parents,

Congratulations to all our Kindergarten children and teachers for their outstanding End-of-Year Concert. Thank you for all the hard work that children and teachers put in to make it a huge success and so entertaining for our parents.

All students had a great year playing, learning and growing together. We are proud of our global citizens who definitely achieved success throughout the year.

We ended the year with a week of learning opportunities and fun activities. The children all enjoyed their excursion and dress-up day.

This is the last newsletter of this school year. We wish you a wonderful holiday and will see you back again in August 5th, 2019.

Regards, Vo Thi Thuy Ngan Head of Kindergarten

